Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, January 10, 2008

Attendees:  Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Lynette Davila-Murphy, Leslie Gall, Jackie Girouard, Lourdes Hasson, Shari Hilding-Kronforst, Terry Junek, Kate Kelly, Jimmie Killingsworth, Philip Kronforst, Leo Lombardini, Madge Luquette, Mark Ojah, Jackie Palmer, Jean Paul, Pam Sough, Jerry Taylor, Jessica Taylor, Manuelita Ureta, Betty Vermeire, Jim Waldson, Ginny West, Mary Dabney Wilson. 
The meeting was called to order by President Jim Waldson at 6:40pm.
Business Meeting
Kitty Anding and Jo Anne Bates presented pins to 06 members being certified and 05 members being re-certified.  Special dragonfly pins were awarded to members of the Newsletter Committee (Kate Kelly, Jimmie Killingsworth, Mauelita Ureta, and Leo Lombardini) for outstanding service over the past year.  

Thanks to Jimmie and Jackie for hosting a wonderful holiday party.
Committee Reports
Membership:  Kitty asked members to send in their volunteer and advanced training hours on a monthly basis rather than turning them in all at once at the end of the year.  She will send monthly email reminders and attach a form.
Kitty reported a total of 1,453.5 volunteer hours and 420.5 advanced training hours for this chapter for 2007.

Advanced Training:  Nothing to report.
Volunteer Services:  Mary Strauss reported on the BRAC (Bryan Regional Athletic Complex) trail project, which will include a 1 mile trail through mixed habitats (prairie, canopy, post oak).  Justin, the Eagle Scout who has been working on signs for the trail, will install the signs on Saturday, January 26.  Mary would like available members to be there on that day.  Still to be done on this project:  inventory species and create a trail map.  Future plans may include an expansion spear-headed by Tom McDonald, either as a 17-mile Bryan-to-College Station trail or as a series of nature trails.  A trail grant is available through TPWD and is due in March.  Mary would like a new committee to coordinate the BRAC project; she needs to diminish her role due to other commitments.
Leslie Gall, an extension agent, wants to start up a Junior Master Naturalist program for 4th, 5th, and 6th graders.  If interested in the project, members should get in touch with Leslie:  823-0129; lhgall@ag.tamu.edu.  The program will get rolling in the spring.

Outreach:  Jean Paul listed several upcoming events for the spring.  College Station’s Planet Earth celebration will be in Veteran’s Park in April.  Bioblitz will take place this spring, but there is no date yet.
Newsletter:  Committee members asked for stories, photos, and suggestions for articles.  Remember to vote on a favorite article from the most recent issue.

Host → Social Committee:  Jo Anne will be the chair and says they have plans for 2-3 social events per year.  They will coordinate the snacks for meetings. 

Web Master:  Jackie Palmer has agreed to be the new web master for the chapter.  She wants to develop a flow chart for the web site so it will be easy to update site information. 
New Business and Announcements
Habitat for Humanity Project:  Jim Waldson described a new idea for a volunteer project.  Habitat is developing a large subdivision in west Bryan called Angel’s Gate.  About 3-4 acres will not be build-able, so Jim is proposing that TMN volunteers set up and maintain wildlife habitats in these areas.  In addition, volunteers could give talks or do hands-on nature demonstrations for the residents of the development.

Environmental Education Center at Lick Creek Park:  Susan Scott of the Department of Recreation, Park, and Tourism Sciences at Texas A&M University is spear-heading an effort to have College Station allocate $1 million for an environmental ed center at Lick Creek Park that would include a 10,000 square foot building with meeting rooms and classrooms staffed by three educators.  Contact Susan Scott (susan-g-scott@tamu.edu 845-5350) or Heather Prestridge (hlprestridge@tamu.edu 845-5783) to give input and find out how to support the project.

Board Representative:  Mary Dabney Wilson has agreed to be the class of 2007 representative on the Board, which includes all committee chairs, past president, and sponsor (Heather Prestridge).   The first Board meeting will be in early February.
Dues:  Jo Anne Bates talked briefly about the need for a general operating fund that the chapter can use for nuts and bolts operation.  Currently, no money is available for supplies and committee members donate money and materials.  As is proper protocol, members will receive an announcement via email of plans to vote on dues at least 60 days prior to a vote [sent on 1/11/08].  The vote will take place at the March meeting, which is scheduled for March 20th because of March break.  Dues options to be listed on the ballot will be $0 (meaning a vote for no dues), $15, and $25.  Members will vote on which options they prefer; the amount with the most votes will be win.
Background checks:  Background checks are required by TMN if members want to work with children.  Jim W. pointed out that, because of the nature of some of the projects, it is sometimes hard to tell when you will be working with children.  Further, we have a responsibility to ensure a safe environment for kids who work with us.  Therefore, he urged members to fill out the paper work now to avoid problems in the future.  The background check is done in the same manner as the 4H Clubs.  

Upcoming Brazos Valley Museum Exhibit:  Invasive Species:  Dwight Bohlmeyer is helping to coordinate this exhibit, which begins in early February.  He needs help with signage and background research on featured species (about 30-40 species).  This is approved for Volunteer Hours.

Naturalist Booksale:  Jimmie reported that the book sale in December at the Brazos Valley Museum of Natural History was fun and successful.  He would like to see the sale expanded in the future.

Auditing of Books:  Jim W. asked for 1-2 volunteers to help look over the finances before they are passed on to the new Treasurer.

New Committees:  After a break, new committees were formed.  Everyone met in their new committee for about 1 hour (asterisk indicates committee chair).
Training 
*Jim Anding 
*Lucy Deckard
Betty Vermeire
Jimmie Killingsworth
Terry Junek
Shari Hilding-Kronforst

Advanced Training
*Mark Ojah
Pam Slough
Phil Kronforst
Jane Packard
Ken Hasson

Membership
*Kitting Anding
Madge Luquette
Lourdes Hasson
Ginny West

Outreach 
*Jean Paul
Lynette Davila-Murphy
Jessica Taylor
Mary Ann Cusimano

Volunteer Service  
*Dwight Bohlmeyer
Mary Dabney Wilson
Shari Hilding-Kronforst
Phil Kronforst
Mary Strauss
Jackie Girouard
Historian  
*Jerry Taylor
Jim Anding
Manuelita Ureta
Lourdes Hasson

Social (formerly Host Committee)
*Jo Anne Bates
David Gwin
Madge Luquette
Kate Kelly
Newsletter
*Kate Kelly  
Jimmie Killingsworth
Mauelita Ureta
Leo Lombardini
Web Site

Jackie Palmer
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm.

